

# **NEWSLETTER**



Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that this newsletter finds you well and you are enjoying the sunshine we are having this week. The beautiful sunshine has helped to keep the children's spirits high, and we have therefore had another fantastic week. Year 4 have had an amazing time on their Residential at Tile Barn and Reception have completed their very first full week at our school following their induction start. Please remember that Monday is our first Inset Day of the year and therefore the school is closed to all children.

#### **Next Week**

Date	Event
23 <sup>rd</sup>	Inset Day – school closed
25 <sup>th</sup>	KS2 Reading in class – 8.35 - 8.55

### Reading in class continues...

Week 2 has continued well, don't forget that it continues every **Wednesday** between **8.35 am and 8.55 am.** It was lovely to see so many parents and children reading again together in school this week. We look forward to welcoming you back in again next week.

#### Changes to EYFS & KS1 Reading

As we are passionate about making every child a reader, we are adapting the way we teach reading in school with a greater focus on fluency. Starting from next week, you will notice your child will bring home a new reading book each Friday. This book has been chosen by the class teacher and will have been read in school with their class adults, so each child is familiar with it. We are asking all parents to read this book again at home 3 more times so that you child becomes more fluent. This supports the Phonics teaching in school and provides opportunities for each child to read successfully at home.

We ask that you support your child with the following things when reading at home:

- 1. Encourage them to read with their finger under the words to help them track what they are reading.
- 2. When your child has sounded out a word, please make sure they say the whole word before reading the next one.
- 3. Re-read each sentence in turn 3 times. The first time using sounding out skills if needed for unfamiliar words. The second time to improve their fluency (no sounding out at all) and the third time to improve fluency and use of expression.



4. If your child is still sounding out on the second and third attempt, please support and model how to read without doing this to build their fluency.

If your child enjoys reading and would like to take an alternative book home midweek, they can do this practising the skills we are teaching. These books will not have been pre read in school so your child may sound out more and be a little slower. Please follow the same 3 steps above to support

their reading. This will begin for children in Year R over the next few weeks as they build their initial phonics knowledge. For some children in Year 2, who have completed the Phonics teaching, they will be taught the skills of fluency in school but will have their own choice of book to rehearse at home. This is for all children whose book colour is Turquoise or above.

A parent meeting to explain in more detail and share videos of how to support your child will be held on **Monday 30th September at 9am as well as 2:55pm in KS2 Hall.** 

The books we use in school are matched to the phonics the children are learning and applying in reading. On occasions your child may bring home a different numbered book from within the same colour band. Please do not worry. All the teachers will be picking books based on the phonics being practised or reviewed which means that books will be picked from the wider colour band to ensure the book chosen best matches the in school learning as well as continuing to build fluency skills.

"Once you learn to read, you will be forever free." — Frederick Douglass

## **Attendance Cup**

This week's winning house is:

Mary Rose	Victory	Alliance	Warrior
96.2%	95.1%	94.9%	96.5%

Congratulations to Warrior.

## Congratulations to...

## **Oscar and Riley Parrott**

Last weekend, the boys took part in The Butser Hill Challenge – 1km Fell Run. Oscar was the 6<sup>th</sup> boy with a time of 4m 18s in the Year 5 race and Riley was the 3<sup>rd</sup> boy in the Year 3 race with a time of 4m 56s. What fantastic achievements for both boys, we are all proud of them and look forward to seeing what comes next in their inspiring running careers!







#### **Golden Child**

I am delighted to share the names of this week's Golden Children they are:

Year Group	Class	Golden Child
EYFS	Donaldson	Reagan
	Rosen	Elliot
	Hart	Mabel
1	Adeola	Leah
	Field	Amy
	Gravett	Arlo
2	Jenkins	Varvara
	Simmonds	Eathlyn
	Stedman	Lorelei
3	Adele	Theia
	Murs	Jude
	Sheeran	Anaya
4	Elba	Scarlett-Rose
	Rickman	Mason
	Thompson	Samuel
5	Franklin	Xavier
	Hawking	Koa
	Peake	Bobby
6	Berry	Jack
	Hussain	Iris
	Roots	Miles

The children in KS1 and KS2 have been chosen for playing safely and positively on the playground.

#### **Staff Vacancies**

We are looking to recruit 3 Midday Assistants to join our friendly team of staff. The hours are 6.25 hours per week, 1.25 hours per day at lunchtime, term time only. Hours 11.45 am to 1.00pm.

Your primary duty is to supervise and interact with the children in the dining areas, playgrounds and other parts of the school premises during the lunchtime period. Please see the attached job description for full details.

This school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children, and young people, and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. DBS Disclosure at Enhanced level will be required prior to any offer of employment.

Further details and an application form is available from April Newsham, Office Manager.

The closing date is noon: 27th September 2024

Interviews will take place: 30th September 2024

Job Start date: Monday 7th October 2024 or ASAP following this date

## Keeping our children safe online

Each week we will be sharing one of the informative posters from #WakeUpWednesday, National Online Safety. Please take the time to read through all the tips that will help to ensure that your children are safe online.



Thank you for your ongoing support. As always, I wish you a happy and relaxing weekend where we all hopefully avoid too many of the predicted thunderstorms! We look forward to welcoming back all our amazing children on **Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> September** after our Inset Day on Monday.

Matt Johnson Headteacher